Waters Landing Elementary School PTA Meeting at WLES Media Center on December 6, 2016 at 7:00p.m.

The Waters Landing PTA met on December 6, 2016; the president, Sheri Schully called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

President's Report: Sheri Schully reported that we received a check for \$739.20 from our Shoes with Heart Fundraiser. We collected 1950 pairs of shoes. Mrs. Elias' class collected the most shoes with 254 pairs and will be receiving \$100 dollars in Scholastic Dollars to spend in her classroom. Mrs. Fagnano's, Mrs. Quick's and Mrs. Friend's class all collected over 100 pairs and will be receiving \$50 in Scholastic Dollars for their classroom. Shelly also reported that Mr. Chechik's class has the highest proportion of PTA members and his class will be receiving a pizza party to celebrate. Indoor Recess Donation Drive is going on from December 5 -16. Teachers have compiled a list of the items most needed in their classroom.

**Treasure's Report**: Chantal Falade reported that we had a check returned from a Spirit Wear order. Aside from that, so far, our expected gains and losses are balancing out. Chantal will provide a detailed report at the January meeting.

**Principal's Report**: Ms. Harris reported that Clubs are starting. Interims come home on Friday, December 16. Make up Picture Day is on Wednesday, December 14. Next Tuesday, December 13, is the Superintendent's Budget meeting and they have extended the invitation for a PTA member.

## **Committee Reports**

**Spirit Nights:** Amy McLean reported that we made \$95 at Buffalo Wild Wings. On December 15 we have Spirit Night at Applebee's from 11:00 a.m. until 12 midnight. We must show a flyer.

**Assemblies**: Amy McLean reported that Mad Science will be on December 23 at 2:00 p.m. and lasts about 40 minutes.

**Winter Dance**: Megan Maines reported that the Winter Dance will be on January 13 in the Cafeteria. There will be a 50-50 raffle, tables (spirit wear, science fair, yearbook...). We will need enough chairs for parents as there will be no drop-offs.

**Spirit Wear**: Sheri reported that we are still solving the problem with the cracking on the shirts. New forms should be out soon.

**Pie Day**: Kathy Mc. Donald reported that there were not as many donations as we usually get. The PTA had to go out to buy most of the items served.

**Other Business:** 

Spring Fundraiser: Read-a-thon

**Science Fair:** To be announced soon

**New Clubs**: Big Learning contacted us for a language class but we need to meet certain quota of students participating.

Girls on the Run: We have 4 coaches and it will be 2 afternoons a week for grades 3<sup>rd</sup> – 5<sup>th</sup>.

Student Government will be having a Food Drive for Manna. The PTA will offer to promote and help in any way we can.

We will follow up with Nan about helping a Waters Landing family during the Holidays.

There will be an Art Club in spring.

January's PTA meeting will be on January 10 (2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of the month), 2017.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:08 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, Diana Hernandez, WLES PTA Secretary